## RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

### 301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

# William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on January 18, 2017 and was attended by Commissioner John Nagle; Lieutenant Christopher Flanagan; Officer Raymond Matus, Officer Alex Janoski, Highway Patrol; William Cassidy, Highway Field Leader; Amy Kaminski, Gilmore and Associates, Traffic Engineer; Vera DiMaio, Administrative Assistant; and Radnor residents

FROM: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 18, 2017, 10:00 AM.

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

- 1. Mr. Albany requests that the timing of the traffic signals on Lancaster Avenue approaching the Radnor Financial Center/Shopping Complex be reevaluated. Traffic in the morning and afternoon back-up to the point you sit through 2-3 cycles before getting through intersection.
- 2. Pat and Chris Daly, who reside at 298 S. Roberts Road, would like speed bumps placed on Roberts Road.
- 3. Tom Hipp inquired about the possibility of a Left Turn arrow or Right Turn Arrow pavement marking be placed on the road at Sugartown and Morris to alleviate confusion for motorists heading northbound.
- 4. Residents have recently sent emails and made phone calls to Radnor Police regarding traffic congestion around the construction of the parking garage by Villanova University.

### **OLD BUSINESS**

1. Commissioner Ahr is requesting a review of the speed bump study on Aldwyn Lane.